
CPAT Cancellations by the Connecticut Fire Academy  
 

 
 

Parameters set by the International Association of Firefighters and the 
International Association of Fire Chiefs has set very high standards for the 
proper delivery of CPAT. Maintaining consistency for ALL candidates is a 
priority. Therefore, CPAT may be cancelled due to a number of 
conditions affecting testing. The main reason for cancellation is adverse 
weather.  
 
The weather can be very unpredictable. Do not rely on your local weather 
reports, as the conditions may be different at the test site. It is highly 
recommended that you call 877-528-3473 (in state), (860) 627-6363 (out of 
state) extension 415 PRIOR to traveling to the testing site. There will be a 
prerecorded message stating that that the test is either running or has been 
cancelled.  
 
Unfortunately, the test can be cancelled at the last minute. If you are 
traveling a long distance we encourage you to call extension 415 several 
times during your travel. 
  
If the CPAT test is cancelled the message on extension 415 will state how 
and or when you will be notified of the rescheduled CPAT test date.  
 


